MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL SPRINGDALE TOWN BOARD MEETING – October 27, 2008. 

IN ATTENDANCE: Chair Ed Eloranta, Supervisor I Wayne Hefty, Supervisor II Richard Schwenn, and Clerk Vicki Anderson.

CALL TO ORDER: by Eloranta, 7:45 p.m.

NOTICE OF THE MEETING: pursuant to Wisconsin Open Meeting Law was confirmed. By 10/24/08 the agenda was posted in the three customary locations in the Town of Springdale as required by law. 

Bill: MOTION by Schwenn/Hefty to approve the monthly payment to Carol Statz for deputy clerk services and cemetery mowing, which had been accidentally omitted from the bills submitted on 10/20/08. Motion carried 3-0.

PART-TIME SNOW PLOW OPERATORS: MOTION by Schwenn/Hefty to approve the following individuals to serve as part-time snow plow operators as needed per Town Patrolman Devin Dahlk: Richard Fletcher, Kevin Hanson, Jeffrey Kellesvig, Mitch Sutter, and Ron Zander. The applicants have completed the application packet and passed the criminal record check. Motion carried 3-0.
VFD BUDGET AND DISTRICT BUSINESS: 
motion BY Hefty/Schwenn to approve the revised budget as presented by Mayor John Hochkammer, City of Verona, at the 10/20/08 work session attended by a representative of the City of Verona, Town of Verona, Town of Springdale and VFD Commission with the contingency that the City of Verona rescind their letter of their “intent to withdraw” in writing to the Town of Springdale. 
Discussion: The City of Verona letter dated 4/29/08 to the VFD Commission expressed the City’s intent to withdraw pending an independent study of the organizational structure and personnel needs of the VFD. The City of Verona letter dated 10/7/08 restated the City’s intent to withdraw, with the dissolution of the VFD, and requested the VFD Commission’s response to the City’s intent to withdraw and the study recommendation to dissolve the VFD. In order to move forward, an approved budget is required. Since the revised budget discussed on 10/20/08 is similar to some of the proposals discussed at the 10/15/08 VFD budget meeting, in which the budget increase was held to 6.3%, the TB agreed to approve it with the contingency. Motion carried 3-0, 8:00 p.m. 
ADJOURN: MOTION by Schwenn/Hefty to adjourn. Motion carried 3-0.
Respectfully submitted, Vicki Anderson, Town Clerk

